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Dear Prayer Partners, Friends, and Loved Ones, 
 

 

10/22/07 Otto Chen accepted the Lord on our 
first trip of ministry to Guatemala * 

 

 

Otto, was the last son in the Lord to say 
good bye as we left Guatemala 11/29/10, 

maybe for the last time * 
 

 

Tomas and Jose after they had accepted 
Christ 

 

 

Mayan boy amazed 
by my beard 
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1 of 4 volcanoes overlooking 
Guatemala City, 36 in country 

 
 

 

Three married women, and they are not 
on their knees and I am standing flat 

footed 
 

 

After a service Judy took picture of group 
praying for revival 

 

 

Dear Pastor and his wife who treated us 
with love and care 

 
 

* We had the blessing of leading Otto to Christ three years ago and 
since that time he and his wife have been baptized, formally 

married in their church, and he is now a leader in his church. We 
have seen him numerous times at the airport where he shines 
shoes for a living.  It has been glorious to see this young man 
grow in the grace of our Lord. 
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Yesterday morning we left Guatemala possibly for the last time.  It 
has been very difficult for us to think that we might not ever again 
minister in the country where we have seen God use us mightily 
for His glory. Guatemala is a country where we have so many 
children in the Lord and so many dear Christian friends who truly 
love our Lord, and like us, desire to know the presence of the Lord 
over their country. 
  
During this 17 day trip to Guatemala we saw many evidences of the 
beginning of a great revival in that country. PLEASE CONTINUE TO 
PRAY THAT REVIVAL WILL BEGIN SOON 
  
Numerous times on our trips to or through Guatemala, in the last 
nearly 4 years, we have taught seminars to several thousand 
pastors and preached in nearly 70 Guatemalan churches.  We have 
preached in churches in nearly every area of that country.  Our 
message has been centered on how Guatemalan Christians can 
see the second great revival in the history of Latin America. 
  
We believe with all of our hearts that when revival comes to 
Guatemala it will eventually spread to the United States and to all 
of Latin America. 
  
Some months ago a Christian friend chided us for sharing our  

testimony.  I can identify with the apostle Paul in at least one way 
and that is I cannot stop testifying to the greatness and goodness 
of what God has done, is doing, and I believe will do in our lives. 
  
BRIEF TESTIMONY OF THIS TRIP 
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• We challenged two young pastors who arranged our 
preaching schedule, to find churches whose pastors were 
younger than 40, who truly loved the Lord, and who longed 
for personal revival.  On this trip, in every church where our 
loving Lord placed us, HE allowed me to preach to 
congregations who were extremely attentive and very hungry 
to hear the message of seeking the Lord with all their heart 
so they could have personal revival.  In each service these 
dear Christians sat attentatively for at least an hour 
absorbing like a sponge the message.  God blessed me as I 
studied HIS word and prayed to preach, and HE blessed me 
as much as HE blessed the congregation as HIS message 
was preached. 

• Nothing blesses me more then to see God bless when I am 
sick and in great pain.  We arrived at one church and it was 
only because of HIS wonderful grace that I was able to climb 
the stairs of the platform to sit down in a chair to preach.  
The message of revival included loving the Lord with all your 
heart, mind, body, and soul.  First I was blessed and then the 
congregation was blessed and God received all the glory. 

• At every point of this trip we both were faced with pain and 
sickness.  Sleepless nights of much prayer.  We stayed in the 
same hotel room for 16 nights.  Problem with scheduling 
conflicts.  Travel problems reaching churches.  Homebound 

Judy was so sick she needed a wheelchair to get off the 
airplane (today she is much better).  Because of limited funds 
we ate the hotels free breakfast and at night would share a 
bowl of soup.  GOD ALLOWED ALL OF THIS TO KEEP US 



MooreReport.com Newsletter 
December 1, 2010 

Last updated: January 15, 2011 Page 5 of 8 

BROKEN SO HE COULD USE US AND WOULD RECEIVE ALL 
THE GLORY. 

• We have not been able to have the booklet on revival in 
Guatemala, printed.  However more than 100 copies of the 28 
pages have been distributed to leaders and pastors of the 
Central American Mission churches in Western Guatemala.  
The Iglesia de Dios del Evangelio Completo have graciously 
agreed to send the booklet as an e-mail attachment to several 
thousand pastors and members of their churches.  God 
blessed me with the opportunity of speaking about revival for 
an hour and a half to the Guatemalan ministerial alliance.  
One leader from each denomination serves on this board.  

• On this trip Judy and I both had the glorious opportunity of 
leading people to Christ. 

• With more than a dozen sons in the Lord in the hotel where 
we have stayed many, many nights God has allowed me 
several times to teach the weekly Bible study in the 
basement of the hotel.  This is always a blessing for me 

• All of our children in the Lord and dozens of Christian friends 
who also work in the hotel knew that our saying goodbye 
could be the last time we would see them before we will see 
them in glory.  It was a difficult time for all of us and many 
tears were shared. 

• One particular dear friend that we have known and loved 

from our first trip to Guatemala turned his back and could not 
watch the hotel bus taking us to the airport.  God's word tells 
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us that we will be known for our love and we have seen and 
known the love of many great Guatemalan Christians. 

  
WE KNOW THAT GOD STILL HAS FOR US A FRUITFUL MINISTRY 
FOR HIS GLORY IN LATIN AMERICA, THEN WHY DO I FEEL THAT 
THIS WAS OUR LAST TRIP TO GUATEMALA AND POSSIBLY OUR 
LAST TRIP OF MINISTRY TO LATIN AMERICA?  
 

• Rigo has just returned from Northern Colombia where he 
organized and prepared an area of that country for three 
Crusades that will take place the last two weeks of January.  
He describes this area as the poorest place in all of Latin 
America.  I am burdened of God to not use the money that 
comes from a handful of you to pay for another trip to preach 
in Latin America, when we do not have enough resources to 
prepare and hold the Crusades where Rigo is needed to 
preach. 

• Rigo is a graduate of three Billy Graham Evangelistic 
Association courses for evangelist in North Carolina.  His 
heart and his gift as an evangelist would have made him 
famous throughout Latin America if it were not that he has a 
burden to reach the unlikable, the unclean, and the unlovable 
in the areas where no one wants to go to preach.  This is why 
Rigo's ministry must increase and mine must decrease.  

There are not enough funds for both of us to do what God 
has called us to do and I gladly will support Rigo by traveling 
across America raising funds for the Crusades he will preach 
in 2011. 
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• Some would ask why are we so willing to sacrifice our 
ministry to let Rigo exercise his gift as an evangelist.  You 
might not remember but in 1968 God called Judy and I to 
open the upper room (Aposento Alto) in the middle of the 
market place of San Jose, Costa Rica so we also could reach 
the unlikable, the unclean, and the unlovable.  We will gladly 
sacrifice anything so that Rigo can preach the message of 
hope in Jesus Christ to people with no hope of sleeping in a 
comfortable bed, no hope of having more than one meal a 
day, and no hope of ever having medical attention for their 
serious medical problems. 

• You cannot believe my mixed feelings.  Extremely sad to 
think that I will be stuck in the United States raising money 
when I could be in Latin America using my gift of a new 
testament prophet (exhort, edify, and console).  But happy 
that I will be used to allow God to use my very dear brother 
Rigo to reach thousands for Christ. 

  
We give thanks to our heavenly father and to each of you who daily 
pray for both families and for those of you who continue to give 
sacrificially during hard times, so that our little ministry can win 
Latin America to Christ.  We believe through Crusades and by 
seeing a great revival begin in one country we will see  millions 
come to Christ. 

  
We are your grateful servants through the name of Jesus Christ, 
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All Gifts to this Ministry are tax-deductible and should be made out 
and mailed to: 
 CSC:  Mission to Latin America 
 3357 Pecan Hollow Ct. 
 Grapevine, Texas 76051 
 
 
Charles and Judy Moore  Rigoberto and Laura Vega 
8687 Lemon Ave #2   San Jose, Costa Rica 
La Mesa, CA 91941  
mocb@aol.com 
 
Pictures of previous seminars can be found on this web site 
http://www.moorereport.com 


